

# ***Teversal, Stanton Hill & Skegby Neighbourhood Forum***

## **Management Committee Meeting minutes for 2<sup>nd</sup> October 2019**

Held at the Manor Room, Buttery Lane, Teversal Village, NG17 3JN

### **Present:**

Mike Vardy, Geoff Snare, Lis Reid, Lynn Henstock, Janice Ashley, Jerry Unwin

### **Apologies:**

Richard Goad, Andrew Jenkins, Jane Cooper

#### **1. Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising**

None

#### **2. Finances**

No report

### **REPORTS FROM WORKING GROUPS**

#### **3. Planning & Environment (Mike Vardy on behalf of Richard Goad)**

The recent working group report was reviewed.

There was some discussion on the proposed development on Gilcroft Street / Vere Avenue; the application is due to be reviewed by ADC Planning Committee but no date for this has yet been set.

Also discussion on the result of the Beck Lane planning appeal and what options there might be (if any) for continued objections.

#### **4. Friends of Stanton Hill (Mike Vardy on behalf of Jane Cooper)**

The recent working group report was reviewed and discussed.

#### **5. Heritage (Lynn Henstock)**

The recent working group report was reviewed and discussed.

#### **6. Climate Change Action (Jerry Unwin for Andrew Jenkins)**

The recent working group report was reviewed and discussed.

Information on the green energy supplier 'Bulb' and the potential for money raising through referrals was discussed.

It was agreed that the Notts CC Local Minerals Plan should be circulated to members of the management committee

#### **7. HS2 (Janice Ashley)**

The recent working group report was reviewed and discussed.

The ongoing discussion between the working group and ADC regarding the lack of risk

## ***Teversal, Stanton Hill & Skegby Neighbourhood Forum***

assessments for the Nottinghamshire side of HS2 in the LA10 section was highlighted.

### **8. Public Transport (Mike Vardy)**

The recent working group report was reviewed and discussed. The confirmation of a meeting date with Trent Barton on October 8<sup>th</sup>, was viewed as a positive step.

### **9. Amended constitution**

A further minor amendment to the constitution was proposed by Mike and agreed by the management committee members. This amendment simply adds a map of the area covered by the Forum, together with some minor text changes to refer to the map.

### **10. Any Other Business**

It was agreed that the following Forum officers be proposed at the AGM on October 9<sup>th</sup>:

Joint Chairs – Jerry Unwin, Andrew Jenkins, Jane Cooper

Secretary – Geoff Snare

Treasurer – Sharon Berry

Janice Ashley advised that she would not be continuing as a member of the management committee, but Lis Reid advised that she would be continuing and would be reporting on the activities of the HS2 working group to the committee

### **11. Date of Next Meeting**

A reminder that the Forum AGM is on October 9<sup>th</sup>, the Baptist Church, Albert Street, Stanton Hill

The next management committee meeting will be on 15<sup>th</sup> January, 7pm in the Manor Room, Teversal Village

The following Forum meeting will be on 22<sup>nd</sup> January, 7pm at a venue to be announced

**The meeting closed at 8:55pm**